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Meeting Minutes for Council Member Reginald Brown

Monday,  September 26, 2016 at 1:30 p.m.

Topic: 09.26.16 Notice Meeting CM R Brown Regarding 2016-489 Special Events
Location: Conference Room  A, 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall, Jacksonville, FL

City Attendees: Council Member Reginald Brown, Council Member Anna Lopez-Brosche, Council Member Sam Newby, Chiquita Moore (ECA Group 5 At- Large), Gerrie Ford-Hardin (ECA District 10), Jeneen Sanders (ECA Group 1 At-Large), Ali Korman Shelton (Administration), Jessica Baker (Administration) Kyle Billy (Council Auditor), Heather Reber (City Auditor), Peggy Sidman (OGC), Kirby Oberdorfer (Ethics)), Lawsikia Hodges (OGC), Terrance Freeman (ECA District 3), Dave Herrell (Sports & Entertainment), Brent Fine (Sports & Entertainment), Thaddeus Powell (Citizen), Daryl Joseph (Parks and Recreation), Darren Mason (ECA District 1), Annette Hastings (TDC/City Council) and “AG” Gancarski.

Please see the attached sign in sheet for a complete list of attendees.

Meeting Convened:  1:30 p.m.

Council Member Reginald Brown opened the meeting and introductions were made. 

Council Member Reginald Brown explained the purpose of the meeting and gave the history on how District planning events were handled in the past.  He further explained that the purpose of the meeting was to develop a more streamline process for the District Council Members that is consistent for all.  Despite how he had planned events in the past, it was recently mentioned that there may be some ethical concerns with how it was being done, which alarmed him.  He stated that he wants to be compliant and the best way to do that for future council members is to create legislation to eliminate the concerns that were raised.  With the recent issues that CM Brown has encountered, with fees, he was concerned because he has no budget as some other Councils have to allow him to pay for equipment and other associated fees related to interdepartmental needs.

Lawsikia Hodges provided a redline copy of the legislation that she drafted for council review.
CM John Crescembini wanted clarity on how fees were assessed to anyone who wants to use a city facility and also wanted to know what the procedure is for the Mayor whenever he hosts an event that was not included in the budget. 
CM Greg Anderson was concerned with what the $5000 allocation could be used for

Lawsikia Hodges responded that language had been added to the legislation for appropriation in Section 2, page 2, line 8 and on page 5, line page 4.  Additional language regarding procedures has also been added to page 4.

Peggy Sidman asked about the process for facility rentals.

Daryl Joseph clarified the difference between a town hall meeting and a community event.  He stated that town halls are usually held inside where information is gathered from constituents; whereas, community events are primarily held outside to disseminate information to the community.  
CM John Crescembini wanted to know how it was determined who pays for the use, how are mayoral events handled.  His concerns were deferred to Ethics.
Kirby Oberdorfer expressed that District events were not a problem but the concern was how sponsorships are handled.

CM Anna Lopez Brosche reiterated her understanding of what was said by Ethics and her understanding was affirmed.

CM John Crescembini stated that he felt that planning an event should be an administrative function and not legislative.

Kirby Oberdorfer added that Ethics was also concerned that there may be some misuse of power by some elected officials to get waivers for certain things when planning an event that would otherwise cost.

Dave Harrell indicated that CM’s are still able to host events as long as the permit fees are paid.  He added that special circumstances occur when there is a crowd of 500 people or more.  Crowds of that size require 2 JFRD representatives and 2 JSO officers.

CM Greg Anderson expressed that he did not feel that $70,000 was appropriate to spend on community events and suggested that Special Events handle all events.
CM John Crescembini asked how are the mayoral special events funded.

Lawsikia Hodges replied that there is a Neighborhoods/Community Trust Fund.

CM John Crescembini suggested that City Council create a trust fund for City Council to use in the same manner for special events.

CM Sam Newby asked how the Mayor paid for the Community Conversations

Ali Korman Shelton from the Mayor’s office stated that she was unsure but she would find out.

CM Reggie Brown expressed that his intent was to reduce planning time.  He further mentioned that the largest problem is traffic management.  However, with JSO out there it is easier to police because you have more people in a confined area and less on the street.

CM Greg Anderson suggested that the Council remember to focus on the purpose of the events and to continue to work to establish a fluid process and respectable timeline for completion.

CM John Crescembini again suggested that he felt that the solution would be to have a process similar to the Mayor’s for funding special events.

CM Greg Anderson added that instead of creating legislation that simply drafting an MOU (Memorandum of Understanding) should suffice.

CM John Crescembini wanted to know that since this issue is time sensitive due to funding, where the $70,000 would go, if not acted on today or prior to the next council meeting.

Heather Reber assured that the money would simply remain in a contingency account until further direction is provided.

Lawsikia Hodges indicated that she will work on a substitute document that would outline process and timeline as discussed.

CM Reggie Brown stated that he would be willing to delay legislation or moving forward for 2 cycles to give the administration time to answer questions about the Mayor’s events and to have a comprehensive process outlined for future purposes.
Council Member Reginald Brown thanked attendees for meeting with him to address the concerns and ended the meeting as there were no further questions.
Meeting Adjourned: 2:30 p.m.

Minutes: Minutes completed by Gerrie Ford-Hardin, ECA District 10, on Monday, October 4, 2016 at 3:00 p.m.
The written minutes for this meeting are only an overview of what was discussed. For verbatim comments for this meeting, please listen to the audio CD.

The following items have been submitted for public record.  Please contact legislative services for these items.
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